Cermaq response to Business & Human Rights Resource Centre regarding article in La Nación about working conditions on salmon farms in Chile
11 July 2006
Cermaq sent the following statement to the Business & Human Rights Resource Centre in response to this article:
“El costo humano de las salmoneras”, Dalia Rojas, La Nación (Chile), 27 de junio del 2006:
http://www.lanacion.cl/prontus_noticias/site/artic/20060626/pags/20060626182941.html 

Summary of the article’s key points, in English:

http://www.business-humanrights.org/Links/Repository/819483 


”Cermaq ASA – as the owner of Mainstream Group – has gone through the article in La Nación (Chile) regarding working conditions on salmon farms, an article which you plan to base your story on in your upcoming issue of Weekly Update. 

We register that this article is based on the same accusations that was published through the Norwegian newspaper Dagbladet 3 years ago.  These accusations was at that time proven false by the Mainstream Management and we published our denials of the accusations through an extensive Readers Letter in Dagbladet July 12th 2003. 

In addition, the Chairman of the Board in Cermaq ASA sent the Norwegian Minister of Trade and Industry an extensive report in September 2003 – documenting our well established systems, as well as historical records, for maintaining good and safe working conditions for all our employees within our company. 

We recognize that the article in La Nación does not bring any new facts to these 3 years old accusations that have been proved false – and we do not see any reason to give any further comments on this article.   

Cermaq ASA has, since we got the ownership of Mainstream Chile inn 2000, developed Mainstream Chile and the Mainstream Group to be one of the global leaders in the aquaculture industry. This successful development and growth is based on our strong focus on sustainable aquaculture which include respect for each other, the consumer and the communities and environment in which we operate.”  

